Minutes of the Parish Assembly

Wednesday, 2nd June 2010

Present:  Cllrs: H Blurton, W Cant, J Currie, P Savill (Chairman), M Scott, A Smith, K Young and 12 members of the public.

1.
MINUTES

The minutes of the parish assembly held on 5 May 2009 were agreed and signed.

2.
MATTERS ARISING

The following matters were raised.


Blocked ditches and surface water drains in Maldon Road – the problem had not been resolved.  


VAS near The Saddlery – the reaction speed is still too high.
3.
PARISH COUNCIL

A draft statement of the parish council’s accounts for the year 2009/2010 was circulated with the agenda at the meeting.
P Savill reported on the work of the parish council over the past year.  Her report highlighted matters of concern that had been brought to the attention of the parish council by members of the community.  The problem of litter left by passing motorists was proving to be a year on year concern.  Appreciation and thanks were expressed for those members of the community who regularly litter pick in the village. The new lease for the playing field and allotments for a term of 25 years had been signed.  All the allotments were rented.  A repair and maintenance programme had been drawn up.  Parish council funds were healthy.  Financial support had been given to Margaretting School’s ‘bags for life’ project and to Margaretting Horticultural Society’s annual bulb planting scheme.  The parish council had been disappointed that two of its projects had been unsuccessful - its shared space scheme for the cross roads did not receive the support of Essex County Council and a site to build a small number of affordable homes had not been identified.  New projects to take forward next year include an office space to be located in the village hall; a new bus shelter outside the Black Bull and improvements to the war memorial site.

4.
LOCAL CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS

Representatives of the Amblers, Art Group, Bell Ringers, Margaretting in Need Trust, Over 60s, St Margaret’s PCC, Village Hall Bingo, WI and Margaretting’s Village Agent gave a brief update on their club’s or organisation’s activities and membership numbers.
5. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The following matters were raised and discussed:
(i) Status of the Chelmsford Flood Alleviation Scheme

The outline design had been completed and pending approval of the planning application and budgets being available the Environment Agency would be looking to start construction in March 2012.

(ii) Train whistle problem/footpath 21 closure

This matter is now in the hands of the Highways Agency whose approach is geared towards looking at the footpaths along the A12 at each stage of its A12 improvements.

(iii) Four Oaks Appeal
The appeal to the Planning Inspectorate follows the refusal by the Council to issue a Certificate of Lawful Existing Use or Development for the use of the Log Cabin as a dwelling.  An Inspector appointed by the Planning Inspectorate has been instructed to hold a local inquiry into the appeal.
(iv) Conservation Area - Whitewebs Cottage

Chelmsford Council is aware of the skips and containers located in the garden and is in contact with the owner.  
